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Week 2

Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

Last Friday was our fundraising day for Children In Need, and the final total raised was £1,007.23. 
Thank you to everyone who contributed, and well done to all those who won prizes in the morning 
Bingo session! 

Last week I mentioned that we were holding standards assemblies for each House. All pupils have now 
been spoken to, so the change to the mobile phone policy is now in place. This means that phones 
must be switched off and in bags or lockers; any phones which are in blazer or trouser pockets will be 
confiscated. The new covered bike storage area is also now open, so all bikes should be stored safely 
in this new area. It is also good to see that more of our pupils are staying safe and wearing helmets 
when cycling. I would just like to remind everyone to cycle safely and considerately on their way to and 
from school.

Last night, we held our annual GCSE Presentation Evening for last year’s Year 11. This event is always 
one of the highlights of the school year. It was lovely to see so many pupils and their families return to 
collect their prizes and GCSE certificates. There are lots of photographs of the prize winners on the 
school social media channels.

Last night the English department also took a group of Year 11 pupils to see ‘Blood Brothers’ at the 
Palace Theatre in Manchester. This will be really helpful for their GCSE English Literature, as they were 
able to see one of the set texts in performance. Everybody really enjoyed it, and our pupils represented 
Parklands well and were a credit to us, as always. 

Year 11 mock exams begin on the 4th December, so our Year 11 pupils should be busy revising for 
those now. They have been given lots of tips and resources for revision, so if you have a Year 11 child 
and they are struggling with revision, please let us know and we can offer more support.

Finally, Christmas season is almost here and we will soon be starting our annual hamper collections. 
These hampers are distributed to needy families in the local area to help them to enjoy some Christmas 
treats. We will be asking for donations to go in the hampers soon, and we really appreciate anything at 
all that you can donate.

Mrs. Batson

Headteacher
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Year 8 - Their review day was held and first tracker reports were issued yesterday. We have changed 
the reports to provide more information and hope parents and carers will find it more helpful.The 
reports can also be found on EduLink. We sent an explanatory letter to Year 8 parents and carers 
yesterday and a copy can also be accessed here.

Year 8 - There is a Respect day on Tuesday for all of Year 8 entitled, ‘Personal responsibility’. Pupils 
will engage in workshops about diverse topics ranging from staying safe online to how to have 
respectful relationships as well as looking at financial know how. We also have a guest from Smoke 
free Lancashire who will be talking to the pupils about the dangers of vaping. As always, all sessions 
pupils attend will be available on their Secure Google Classroom at the end of the day so that parents 
and carers can view the material, see where to get help if it is needed and extend the conversations at 
home.

Secure - All pupils will be learning about Men’s Mental Health during their Secure session this Monday 
as November is Men’s Mental Health. We hope to raise awareness and tackle any stigma surrounding 
the idea that men and boys can often need and seek help for these issues.

Attendance

Attendance Prizes 

Our first 100% winners this week are the following pupils. They have each won an advent calendar 
and there are more prizes up for grabs next week! The more you are in, the more chances to win! 

Lily M - Year 10 

Connor H - Year 9 

Millie S - Year 7 

Oliver J - Year 10 

Brad D - Year 11

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bSWM_mMIvQMur2mhYi6tHmtKgFghmspK/view?usp=drivesdk
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 91 pupils to date
Year 8: 83 pupils to date
Year 9: 62 pupils to date
Year 10: 94 students to date
Year 11:  76 students to date
All: 406 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 160 pupils
Year 8: 152 pupils
Year 9: 120 pupils

Year 10: 152 students
Year 11: 134 students

All: 718 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 160 pupils
Year 8: 131 pupils
Year 9: 105 pupils

Year 10: 135 students
Year 11: 112 students

All:  643 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/16aT4qoIJs9O9Yq-CRs5NsjV407a_FX4jaqael8Y2izk/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Message from the RS department 

Last Friday, our Year 9 students had the invaluable opportunity to visit the International Slavery 
Museum in Liverpool. This trip built on their Year 8 studies of racism in Britain and supported their 
current work on human rights and social justice. The day was a tremendous success, offering students 
a deeper understanding of the transatlantic slave trade and its enduring impact.

The visit began with a workshop where students handled historical artefacts and explored key topics 
such as forced migration, life on plantations, resistance, and abolition. They engaged in 
thought-provoking activities and discussions, linking the historical experiences of enslaved Africans 
and communities in Liverpool to contemporary issues such as racism.

Following the workshop, students toured the museum to further explore the complex and far-reaching 
legacy of transatlantic slavery, which forcibly displaced over 12 million people from Africa to the 
Americas. This unique learning experience not only enriched their historical knowledge but also 
encouraged them to reflect on how these events continue to shape the world today.

We are proud of the thoughtful engagement shown by our students and how they approached this 
essential but challenging topic!
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Y10 Wigan and Leigh College visit
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PE Update week beginning 18th November 2024

The weather has well and truly turned this week which has meant some fixtures had to be postponed. 
We will update when these fixtures have been rescheduled. The weather is cold so if pupils wish to 
wear base layers UNDER their PE kit is absolutely fine. Lessons outside will still continue unless it is 
unsafe to do so. Remember, there is no need to sign up just look at the extra curricular timetable, 
choose an activity, bring a kit and attend! 

A HUGE congratulations to our newly 
selected Sports Captains! We look forward 
to working with you throughout your senior 
prefect journey.  

Under 16 Girls Football  Lancashire cup at 
home against Our Lady’s Preston.  A tightly 
contested game with some great skill on 
display but we unfortunately lost 2-1. Well 
played. 

We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils, well done! 
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Shine for Sally

An all singing and dancing show featuring staff, pupils and ex pupils is on stage this weekend at 
Adlington Community Centre  Raising money for Derian House and Milly’s Smiles in memory of Sally 
Cornes who passed away in February 2021 after being diagnosed with Ewing's Sarcoma, a rare form 
of bone cancer. Sally was just 14 years old. 

Tickets are available at 
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on/lancashire/adlington-community-centre/shine-for-sally-4/e-dm

reve

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on/lancashire/adlington-community-centre/shine-for-sally-4/e-dmreve
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on/lancashire/adlington-community-centre/shine-for-sally-4/e-dmreve


Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Y7 Christmas Disco

Tickets are available on SCOPAY. This year the disco is in aid of Parklands’ Peru Crew. So, put on 
your dancing shoes and your party clothes and join us for a fabulous festive evening of fantastic fun

Year 7 Christmas Trip
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Click here to view

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1x4wmLpP9J31NAXifueboHLbawPMcPRPI/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Christmas Hampers

It's that time of the year that we are again asking for donations towards our Christmas hampers. This 
year we will be supporting our older members of the community and also some of our 
neediest families. We ask for all donations to be in school by Friday 15th December. 
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Mental Health Crisis helpline
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Careers

Click here for this week’s career news.

As always, lots of useful content in Career News. There are just a few remaining open events at local 
colleges coming up - there will be a couple after Christmas, but for some that’s it. Interviews for 
college start in the New Year, with Runshaw, Preston and Wigan & Leigh College interviewing in 
school. Year 11 will also have Mock Interviews with employers in the next half term.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/AUTUMN_24_Issue_10.pdf

